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Meeting Schedule for 2020:  

 

Meetings are canceled until further notice due to 

COVID-19 Pandemic.  Gatherings of more than 10 

people, indoors especially, are highly discouraged.  

For your health and safety, neighborhood 

association meetings are cancelled until further 

notice.  We will still keep you informed of local 

issues via the newsletter, e-mail notification and 

Facebook postings.  Thank you and stay safe.  

 

Location:  TBD 

 

What’s inside this edition? 
Topic     Page 

 

- Census 2020    2 

- Comic Corner    2 

- Clark Neighbors Food Project  2  

- Signs 101    3 

- Sidewalk Maintenance and Repair 4 

- The 7 Wonders of the World  4 

- Report Road Safety Issues  5 

- Real IDs for Air Travel Update  6 

- Directory    7  

-  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
Neighbor Helping Neighbor 

NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood 
Association Monthly 

Meetings 
 

Cancelled until further notice! 
 

 

Interstate Bridge Closures September 2020 
The Northbound span of the I-5 Interstate Bridge will close 

from September 12 thru 20, 2020, as crews replace mechanical 

parts that lift and lower the bridge. These are normal 

maintenance issues. 

 

After the nine-day Northbound closure, travelers will 

experience a single-lane closure on the Southbound bridge span 

from September 21 thru 27 as construction crews remove 

equipment from the area and wrap up the project. 

 

Expect delays traveling into Oregon and Washington. For 

details and more information go to www.interstatebridge.org 

https://travel.stackexchange.com/questions/81862/how-to-protect-ones-lungs-while-driving-a-motorcycle-through-heavily-polluted-c/81870
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
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THANKS TO: 

Burgerville USA  
For providing refreshments at the 

NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood 

Association meetings 

 

NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood 

Association is on Facebook  
Check out our neighborhood 

association on Facebook: 

 

 
https://www.facebook.com/NEHazel

DellNeighborhoodAssociation 

 

 
 

 
 

For the latest information about 

COVID-19 and cases in our 

area check these websites. 

 

CDC Website 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavir

us/2019-ncov/index.html 2020  

 

Clark County Washington 

Website: 

https://www.clark.wa.gov/pub

lic-health/novel-coronavirus 

 

Five ideas about making face 

masks.   
https://www.youtube.com/watch?

v=ieI7HITRm3c 

 

Prevent Getting Sick – here is 

some guidance from CDC that can 

keep you safe during this 

pandemic. 
https://tinyurl.com/wb594ej  
 

Washing hands with soap 

fights coronavirus. Here’s why it 

works so well. 
https://tinyurl.com/tmzlt43 

 

 

Census 2020 Update  
The US Census Bureau has moved up 

the deadline to respond to the 2020 

census from October 31st to September 

30th. The one month adjustment in 

count time is mainly due to the Covid-

19 pandemic. The Census Bureau needs 

extra time to prepare the December 

report to the President and Congress as 

required by law. 

 

It is important to all communities that 

we get an accurate count of our present 

population. Full census participation is 

crucial to ensure equitable future 

funding for quality of life issues such as 

transportation, health insurance, 

hospitals, childcare, food assistance, 

education and other programs. 

Additionally, the census count 

determines the number of 

representatives each state has in 

Congress as well as the number of 

electoral votes that states have in 

Presidential elections. 

 

Field offices and census takers are to 

wrap up their data collection by 

September 30th, 2020. The option to 

self-respond by phone, on-line or by 

mail to the census is September 30th as 

well. For more information go to 

www.2020census.gov 

 

 

Clark Neighbors Food Project 
The Clark Neighbors Food Project 

(CNFP) is a revolutionary way to 

collect food: It's a donor drive, not a 

food drive. 

 

www.clarkfoodproject.org 
 

 

 
Instead of asking for one-time 

contributions of food, volunteers 

(Neighborhood Coordinators) enlist 

neighbors to become long-term Food 

Donors. 

 

If you would like to become a long-

term Food Donor or a Neighborhood 

Coordinator, contact 

clarkfoodproject@gmail.com  

 

Comic Corner 

Revised Definitions 

1- Adult --- A person who has stopped 

growing at both ends and is now 

growing in the middle. 

2- Beauty Parlor --- A place where 

women curl up and dye. 

3- Chickens --- The only animal you 

eat before they are born and after they 

are dead. 

4- Committee --- A body that keeps 

minutes and wastes hours. 

5- Dust --- Mud with the juice 

squeezed out. 

6- Egotist --- Someone who is usually 

me-deep in conversation. 

7- Handkerchief --- Cold storage. 

8- Inflation --- Cutting money in half 

without damaging the paper. 

9- Mosquito --- An insect that makes 

you like flies better. 

10- Secret --- Something you tell to 

one person at a time. 

11- Skeleton --- A bunch of bones with 

the person scraped off. 

13- Toothache --- The pain that drives 

you to extraction. 

14- Tomorrow --- One of the greatest 

labor-saving devices of today. 

15- Yawn --- An honest opinion 

openly expressed. 

16- Old --- I very quietly confided to 

my friend that I was having an Affair. 

She turned to me and asked, "Are you 

having it catered?" 

And that, my friend, is the definition of 

"OLD!!!" 

 

Newsletter Publication 

 

The NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood 
Association will publish six issues of the 

newsletter this year.  Here are the issue 

dates for the newsletter and deadlines for 
2020: 

 

Issue  Deadline 
1. September August 20, 2020 

2. October/Nov September 20, 2020 

3. December November 20, 2020 

 

The deadline date is for submitting 
newsworthy items for publication.  Thanks!  

https://www.facebook.com/NEHazelDellNeighborhoodAssociation
https://www.facebook.com/NEHazelDellNeighborhoodAssociation
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html%202020
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html%202020
https://www.clark.wa.gov/public-health/novel-coronavirus
https://www.clark.wa.gov/public-health/novel-coronavirus
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ieI7HITRm3c
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ieI7HITRm3c
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/index.html
https://tinyurl.com/wb594ej
https://tinyurl.com/tmzlt43
http://www.2020census.gov/
http://www.clarkfoodproject.org/
mailto:clarkfoodproject@gmail.com
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A “Why” Always Precedes A 

“BECAUSE” 
1. WHY, Do men's clothes have buttons 

on the right while women's clothes have 

buttons on the left? 

BECAUSE ... When buttons were 

invented, they were very expensive and 

worn primarily by the rich. Since most 

people are right-handed, it is easier to 

push buttons on the right through holes 

on the left.  Because wealthy women 

were dressed by maids, dressmakers put 

the buttons on the maid's right!   And 

that's where women's buttons have 

remained since. 

2. WHY, do ships and aircraft use 

'mayday' as their call for help? 

 BECAUSE ...This comes from the 

French word m'aidez - meaning 'help 

me' - and is pronounced, 

approximately, 'mayday.' 

3. WHY, are zero scores in tennis called 

'love'? 

 BECAUSE ... In France , where tennis 

became popular, the round zero on the 

scoreboard looked like an egg and was 

called 'l'oeuf,' which is French for 'the 

egg.'  When tennis was introduced in 

the US, Americans (naturally), 

mispronounced it 'love.' 

4. WHY, do X's at the end of a letter 

signify kisses? 

 BECAUSE ... In the Middle Ages, 

when many people were unable to read 

or write, documents were often signed 

using an X. Kissing the X represented 

an oath to fulfill obligations specified in 

the document. The X and the kiss 

eventually became synonymous. 

5. WHY, is shifting responsibility to 

someone else called passing the buck'? 

 BECAUSE ... In card games, it was 

once customary to pass an item, called 

a buck, from player to player to indicate 

whose turn it was to deal.  If a player 

did not wish to assume the 

responsibility of dealing, he would 

'pass the buck' to the next player. 

6. WHY, do people clink their glasses 

before drinking a toast? 

 BECAUSE ... In earlier times it used to 

be common for someone to try to kill an 

enemy by offering him a poisoned 

drink.  To prove to a guest that a drink 

was safe, it became customary for a 

guest to pour a small amount of his 

drink into the glass of the host. Both 

men would drink it simultaneously. 

When a guest trusted his host, he would 

only touch or clink the host's glass with 

his own. 

7. WHY, are people in the public eye 

said to be 'in the limelight'? 

 BECAUSE ... Invented in 1825, 

limelight was used in lighthouses and 

theatres by burning a cylinder of lime 

which produced a brilliant light. In the 

theatre, a performer 'in the limelight' 

was the center of attention. 

8. WHY, is someone who is feeling 

great 'on cloud nine'? 

BECAUSE ... Types of clouds are 

numbered according to the altitudes 

they attain, with nine being the highest 

cloud. If someone is said to be on cloud 

nine, that person is floating well above 

worldly cares. 

9. WHY, In golf, where did the term 

'Caddie' come from? 

 BECAUSE ... When Mary Queen of 

Scots went to France as a young girl, 

Louis, King of France, learned that she 

loved the Scots game 'golf.' He had the 

first course outside of Scotland built for 

her enjoyment.  To make sure she was 

properly chaperoned (and guarded) 

while she played, Louis hired cadets 

from a military school to accompany 

her. Mary liked this a lot and when she 

returned to Scotland (not a very good 

idea in the long run), she took the 

practice with her.  In French, the word 

cadet is pronounced 'ca-day' and the 

Scots changed it into caddie. 

10. WHY, are many coin collection jar 

banks shaped like a pigs? 

BECAUSE ... Long ago, dishes and 

cookware in Europe were made of 

dense orange clay called 'pygg'. When 

people saved coins in jars made of this 

clay, the jars became known as 'pygg 

banks.'  When an English potter 

misunderstood the word, he made a 

container that resembled a pig.  And it 

caught on. 

 

 

"I Didn't Know That!" 
Chicago - Next to Warsaw, Chicago has 

the largest Polish population in the 

world. 

 

Los Angeles - The full name of Los 

Angeles is: I Pueblo de Nuestra Senora 

La Reina de Los Angeles de 

Porciuncula --- and can be abbreviated 

to 3.63% of it's size: L. A. 

 

New York City - The term "The Big 

Apple" was coined by touring Jazz 

musicians of the 1930s who used the 

slang expression "Apple" for any town 

or city. Therefore, to play New York 

City is to play the big time --- The Big 

Apple. 

 
St. Paul, Minnesota - was originally 

called Pig's Eye after a man named 

Pierre "Pig Eye" Parrant who set up the 

first business there. 

 

 

 

Signs 101 
Most portable advertising signs you see 

around Clark County in the public 

right-of-way are not allowed. And 

almost every other advertising sign 

requires a permit. Some common 

signage found within Clark County is 

listed below.  

 

This is not intended to be a 

comprehensive list of signs regulated 

by the county's sign ordinance but as a 

guide for which signs may or may not 

be allowed in your neighborhood. Signs 

that are allowed: 

 

Political signs must be placed no closer 

than 10 feet from the edge of the road 

and must be removed within 15 days 

after election day. 

 

Agricultural signs advertising 

agricultural activities or locations such 

as berry farms, trees, pumpkin patches, 

or farmer's markets. 

 

Real Estate signs are allowed only on 

the property which is listed for sale. 

 

New Subdivision or Development 

signage is allowed but limited to one 

large sign at the entrance. 

 

Garage Sale signs shall be free standing 

and removed within twenty-four (24) 

hours of the completion of the sale. No 

sign shall be larger than two (2) feet by 

three (3) feet. 
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Please limit YARD SIGNS in 

our neighborhoods 
Many of our neighborhoods here in 

Hazel Dell/Salmon Creek area have 

CC&Rs that were put in place at the 

time the subdivision was put in place.   

 

When you buy a home in our 

community you receive a copy of the 

CC&Rs.  These are put in place to keep 

your neighborhood livable and nice for 

all the home owners.  An issue that was 

brought to my attention was the 

growing number of signs that are 

appearing in our neighborhoods. Here 

is the section from a CC&Rs for one of 

our neighborhoods in the Sherwood 

area. 

"No sign of any kind shall be displayed 

to the public view on any lot except one 

professional sign of not more than one 

square foot, one sign of not more than 

five square feet advertising the property 

for sale or rent, or signs used by a 

builder to advertise the property during 

the construction and sale period. An 

appropriate entrance marker is excepted 

here from." 

 

Please keep this in mind when placing 

signs in your yard.  This will help keep 

our neighborhoods a comfortable and 

great place to live. 

 
Coin Shortage 
Believe it or not there is a national coin 

shortage due in part to the COVID-19 

virus pandemic. Why is there a coin 

shortage? 

1- The US Mint has been working at a 

limited capacity because of employee 

safety measures. 

2- Large numbers of coins currently in 

circulation have been, essentially, 

locked in homes by coin collectors, 

piggy banks and/or loose change 

containers. 

3- People have ordered more things on-

line or have made in-person purchases 

using a credit card. 

4- There is also an exchange problem: 

People are avoiding going to banks or 

coin kiosks. This roadblock in the flow 

of coins has led to a reduction in the 

number of coins that banks send to the 

Federal Reserve, which manages the 

distribution of coins around the 

country. 

5- The Feds say this is no more than a 

"distribution of coin circulation" and 

they have resorted to the rationing of 

coins. 
 

Sidewalk Maintenance and 

Repair 

The Clark County Code states that all 

owners of property abutting upon any 

county road shall keep the public 

sidewalks immediately abutting their 

property in good order and repair. Each 

such owner shall be liable to the county 

for all losses to the county or recoveries 

from the county for damages to persons 

or property of others caused by such 

owner’s failure to repair and keep in 

good order and reasonably safe 

condition all such sidewalks. The 

county may, at its discretion, through 

the director, notify such owner that 

repairs are necessary to put such 

sidewalk in good order and such owner 

shall, within the time specified by the 

director and under his supervision, 

complete such repairs. If the owner fails 

to make the required repairs, the county 

may repair the same and the owner shall 

be liable to the county for the costs 

thereof. 

The 7 Wonders of the World 
A group of students were asked to list 

what they thought were the present 

"Seven Wonders of the World."  

 

Though there were some 

disagreements, the following received 

the most votes: 

1- Egypt's Great Pyramids 

2- Taj Mahal 

3- Grand Canyon 

4- Panama Canal 

5- Empire State Building 

6- St. Peter's Basilica 

7- China's Great Wall 

 

While gathering the vote, the teacher 

noted that one student had not finished 

her paper yet. So she asked the girl if 

she was having trouble with her list, 

"Yes, a little. I couldn't quite make up 

my mind because there were so many." 

The teacher said, Well, tell us what you 

have and maybe we can help."  

 

The girl hesitated, then read:  

"I think the Seven Wonders of the 

World are": 

1- To See ... 

2- To Hear ... 

3- To Touch ... 

4- To Taste ... 

5- To Feel ... 

6- To Laugh ... 

7- And to Love. 

 

The room was so quiet you could have 

heard a pin drop. The things we 

overlook as simple and ordinary and 

that we take for granted are truly 

wondrous! 

 

A gentle reminder: That the most 

precious things in life cannot be built by 

hand or bought by man. 

 

If You Were Born In 1900 
For a small amount of perspective at 

this moment, imagine if you were born 

in 1900. 

-On your 14th birthday, World War I 

starts, and ends on your 18th birthday. 

22 million people perish in that war. 

Later in the year, a Spanish Flu 

epidemic hits the planet and runs until 

your 20th birthday. 50 million people 

die from it in those two years. Yes, 50 

million. 
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-On your 29th birthday, the Great 

Depression begins. Unemployment hits 

25%, the World GDP drops 27%. That 

runs until you are 33. The country 

nearly collapses along with the world 

economy. 

-When you turn 39, World War II starts. 

You aren't even over the hill yet. And 

don't try to catch your breath. On your 

41st birthday, the United States is fully 

pulled into WWII. Between your 39th 

and 45th birthday, 75 million people 

perish in the war. 

-Smallpox was an epidemic until you 

were in your 40's, as it killed 300 

million people during your lifetime. 

-At 50, the Korean War starts. 5 million 

perish. From your birth, until you are 55 

you dealt with the fear of Polio 

epidemics each summer. You 

experience friends and family 

contracting polio and being paralyzed 

and/or die. 

-At 55 the Vietnam War begins and 

doesn't end for 20 years. 4 million 

people perish in that conflict. During 

the Cold War, you lived each day with 

the fear of nuclear annihilation. On 

your 62nd birthday you have the Cuban 

missile Crisis, a tipping point in the 

Cold War. Life on our planet, as we 

know it, almost ended. When you turn 

75, the Vietnam War finally ends. 

 

Now think of everyone on the planet 

born in 1900. How did they endure all 

of that? When you were a kid in 1985 

and didn't think your 85 year old 

grandparent understood how hard 

school was. And how mean that kid in 

your class was. Yet they survived 

through everything listed above. 

Perspective is an amazing art. Refined 

and enlightening as time goes on. Let's 

try to keep things in perspective. Your 

parents and/or grandparents were called 

to endure all of the above ---- And now 

you are called to stay home and sit on 

your couch to combat this COVID-19 

virus? 

 

Report Road Safety Issues 

ASAP 
Both the City of Vancouver and Clark 

County's Public Works Departments 

need your help in keeping our 

communities safe by reporting road 

safety and graffiti concerns such as 

street signs blocked by over grown 

vegetation; street signs defaced with 

graffiti; items in the roadway; traffic 

lights that are out; potholes and 

sidewalk issues. Any and all pressing 

problems should be reported 

immediately by calling 911 emergency 

or 311 non-emergency. For concerns 

within the city limits you can also call 

Public Works at 360-487-8177 during 

regular hours. For concerns in the 

county please call Public Works at 564-

397-2446 during regular hours. For 

non-emergency and after-hours issues 

both the city and Clark County have 

easy forms on their websites: 

County: https://clark.wa.gov/public-

works/report-park-road 

City: 

https://www.cityofvancouver.us/public

works/webform/service-requests-

public-works 
 

Do not attempt to correct sign blockage 

issues by over grown vegetation that are 

not on your own property. If the over 

grown vegetation problem is too big for 

you to reasonably correct, please give 

Public Works a call. Use extreme 

caution whenever trying to remove an 

item from the roadway. Never attempt 

to remove any item from a freeway or 

busy roadway. For your safety .... Best 

to call 911. 

 
Flattening the Kitten Curve 
There's another curve that needs 

flattening --- the kitten curve. The SW 

Washington Humane Society reports 

that we're in the middle of "Kitten 

Season". With the Covid-19 pandemic 

the Humane Society has postponed life 

saving spay/neuter surgeries for 

animals. Spay and neuter programs are 

one of the best tools we have to ensure 

that next summer's kitten season is kept 

to a manageable level. 1 cat + 1 cat = 8 

kittens and 12 cats within a year. Cats 

can't count, they multiply. 

 

As daunting as the problem of pet 

overpopulation is, it can be solved. 

Spaying and neutering are proven ways 

to save thousands of innocent lives 

through prevention, ensuring every pet 

has a chance to live with a family that 

loves them. Not in the open where they 

face starvation, disease, exposure and 

predators. 
 

Lexophile 
(Those that have a love for words) 

1- You can tune a piano, but you can't 

tuna fish. 

2- To write with a broken pencil is 

pointless. 

3- No matter how much you push the 

envelope, it'll still be stationery. 

4- If you don't pay your exorcist you 

can get repossessed. 

5- I'm reading a book about anti-

gravity. I just can't put it down. 

6- I didn't like my beard at first. Then it 

grew on me. 

7- Did you hear about the crossed-eyed 

teacher who lost her job because she 

couldn't control her pupils? 

8- When you get a bladder infection, 

urine trouble. 

9- When chemists die, they barium. 

10- I stayed up all night to see where the 

sun went, and then it dawned on me. 

11- I changed my iPod name to Titanic. 

It's syncing now. 

12- England has no kidney bank, but it 

does have a Liverpool. 

13- Haunted French pancakes give me 

the crepes. 

14- This girl today said she recognized 

me from the Vegetarians Club, but I'd 

swear I've never met herbivore. 

15- I know a guy who's addicted to 

brake fluid, but he says he can stop at 

any time. 

16- A thief who stole a calendar got 

twelve months. 
 

Origins of Phrases / Idioms 
Bite the bullet 

Meaning: To accept something difficult 

or unpleasant. 

Origin: In olden days, when doctors 

were short on anesthesia or time during 

a battle, they would ask the patient to 

bite down on a bullet to distract from 

the pain. 

 

Break the ice 

Meaning: To break off a conflict or 

commence a friendship. 

Origin: Back when road transportation 

was not developed, ships would be the 

https://clark.wa.gov/public-works/report-park-road
https://clark.wa.gov/public-works/report-park-road
https://www.cityofvancouver.us/publicworks/webform/service-requests-public-works
https://www.cityofvancouver.us/publicworks/webform/service-requests-public-works
https://www.cityofvancouver.us/publicworks/webform/service-requests-public-works
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only transportation and means of trade. 

At times, in winter ships would get 

stuck because of ice formations. The 

receiving country would send out small 

ships to "break the ice" to clear a way 

for the trade ships. This gesture showed 

affiliation and understanding between 

territories. 

 

Butter someone up 

Meaning: To impress someone with 

flattery. 

Origin: This was a customary religious 

act in ancient India. The devout would 

throw butter balls at the statues of their 

gods to seek favor and forgiveness. 
 

Mad as a hatter 

Meaning: To be completely crazy. 

Origin: Comes from the 17th - 18th 

centuries. In France, poisoning 

occurred among hat makers who use 

mercury for the hat felt. The "Mad 

Hatter disease" was marked by shyness, 

irritability, and tremors that would 

make the person appear "mad." 
 

Cat got your tongue? 

Meaning: Asked to a person who is at a 

loss of words. 

Origin: The English Navy used to use a 

whip called "Cat-o'-nine-tails" for 

flogging. The pain was so severe that it 

caused the victim to stay quiet for a 

long time. Another possible source 

could be from ancient Egypt, where 

liars' and blasphemers' tongues were cut 

out and fed to the cats. 
 

Share the Bounty 
If you are wondering how you could 

help your community during this 

difficult time, Share The Bounty maybe 

the program for you. We are calling on 

you, the home gardener, to share the 

food from your garden to help alleviate 

some of the food insecurities in our 

community made worse by the 

COVID-19 pandemic. For more 

information go to 

www.extension.wsu.edu/clark/share-

the-bounty  
 

Newsletter Editors 
Doug Ballou 

dougballou@comcast.net 

 

Bill Drummond 

wcdrummond@comcast.net 

 

Real IDs for Air Travel Update 
Due to the Cornavirus pandemic the 

Federal Government has delayed the 

start date until OCTOBER 1st, 2021. At 

that time anyone wishing to board an 

airplane in the United States or access 

certain facilities controlled by the 

Federal Government 

will be required to 

present a REAL ID 

compliant "Enhanced" 

Driver's License 

(EDL) or "Enhanced" 

ID CARD (EID). 

 

After the 911 terrorist attacks Congress 

passed the Real ID Act in 2005 to bring 

better security to airports. The act 

established minimum security 

standards for state-issued Driver 

Licenses and ID Cards which can be 

used for access thru TSA airport 

security. Washington State already 

offers, but does not mandate, 

"Enhanced" Driver's Licenses or 

"Enhanced" ID Card that require proof 

of citizenship. 

 

Many states have struggled for years to 

comply with the REAL ID enhanced 

security standards. In 2018 Washington 

State lawmakers passed a measure 

creating a two-tiered licensing system. 

The cost of a standard six-year driver's 

license is $54; the "Enhanced " driver's 

licenses is $78 for six-years. Residents 

have a choice of which license they 

want. Again, starting OCT. 1st, 2021, 

those with non-compliant licenses will 

need additional documentation - such 

as a passport, permanent resident card 

or military ID - to board domestic 

commercial flights. For more 

information go to www.dol.wa.gov 

 

Want a copy of this newsletter 

delivered to your home or 

received via e-mail? 
 

Send an e-mail to 

dougballou@comcast.net and include 

in the title “Add to Newsletter 

Distribution list.” In the body of the e-

mail include your name and e-mail 

address to receive the electronic version 

of the newsletter or your home address 

include street, city and zip code to 

receive the e-mail through US postal 

service.  

 

No e-mail address?  Send this 

information to 3109 NE 96th Street, 

Vancouver, WA  98665. 

 

 “Growing Pains” 

The History of Hazel Dell 
For sale by the Northeast Hazel Dell 

Neighborhood Association.  

Only $10!! 

 

Sample Excerpt from Growing Pains- 

“There has been considerable evidence 

of Indian habitation in this region.  

Mattie and Joe Davidson found signs of 

underground ovens built of rocks on 

their property overlooking Vancouver 

Lake backwaters.  There were a number 

of these ovens in a small, smooth 

clearing.” 

 

To order your book, contact Doug 

Ballou by e-mail at 

dougballou@comcast.net 
 

Financial Support Needed 
We need your continued financial 

support more than ever to cover our 

costs of operating the neighborhood 

association. 

   

Enclosed is my gift of $____________  

 

NAME: ________________________ 

 

ADDRESS:  

____________________________ 

 

CITY:  ______________________ 

 

STATE:_________ZIP__________ 

 

PHONE: _____________________  

 

E-MAIL: ____________________     

 

Please mail this form with your 

donation to:  

 

NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood 

Association,  

3109 NE 96th Street 

Vancouver, WA  98665.  
 

  

http://www.extension.wsu.edu/clark/share-the-bounty
http://www.extension.wsu.edu/clark/share-the-bounty
http://www.dol.wa.gov/
mailto:dougballou@comcast.net
mailto:dougballou@comcast.net
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Mental Health Suicide/Crisis HOTLINE 
1-800-626-8137 or (360) 696-9560 

Clark County Youth House/Teen Talk 

(360) 397-2428 or text (360) 984-0936 
Open Mon-Thur from 4-9pm & Fri 4-7pm 

ccteentalk1@hotmail.com 

 

Boys & Girls Club of SW Washington 

(360) 314-6735 

 
Child Abuse 

Main telephone number: (360) 397-6002 
HOTLINE to report abuse: 1-866-363-4276 

www.clark.wa.gov/childrens-justice-

center/resources 
 

Clark Co. Housing Rehab Program 

(564) 397-7842 or (564) 397-7811 
www.clark.wa.gov/community-

services/housing-rehabilitation 

 

Sheriff Liaisons (360) 397-2211 x5340  

Deputy Jonathan Feller jon.feller@clark.wa.gov  

Deputy James Rogan 
james.rogan@clark.wa.gov 

Deputy Greg Agar greg.agar@clark.wa.gov 

Deputy Lawrence Zapata  
lawrence.zapata@clark.wa.gov 

 

Graffiti Hotlines:   
West Precinct (360) 397-6079  

 

Fire District #6 – (360) 576-1195 
Liaison:  Chief David Russell 

David.Russell@ccfd6.org 

 
Clark Co. Councilors 

Email: boardcomm@clark.wa.gov   
Council Chair Eileen Quiring 

District #1 Temple Lentz 

District #2 Julie Olson 
District #3 John Blom 

District #4 Gary Medvigy  

(564) 397-2232 
 

Community Development – (564) 397-2375 

Public Works – (564) 397-6118 
Report a road concern: (564) 397-2446 or  

www.clark.wa.gov/public-works/report-park-

road 
Event Center – (360) 397-6180 

Fair – (360) 397-6180 

Community Services – (564) 397-2075 
Superior Court – (564) 397-2150 

 

Clark Regional Wastewater District  

 Board of Commissioners 

L. Neil Kimsey, Norm Harker & 

Denny Kiggins: (360) 750-5876 

 

Code Enforcement (564) 397-2408 

Weed &Vegetation Mgt. (564) 397-6118 x4944 
 

Report Street Lights That Are Out  

(360) 487-8177 
Report Power Outages  (360) 992-8000 

 

Animals 

Code Violation (564) 397-2488 

Reporting Dead Animals (564) 397-2488 

Pet Licensing (564) 397-2489 
Nuisance Complaints (564) 397-2488 

Missing/Found -VHS (360) 693-4746 
Fish & Wildlife (360) 902-2200 

Game Poaching: 1-800-477-6224 

Livestock/WSU Coop (360) 397-6060 x7714 
SW WA Humane Society (360) 693-4746 

West Columbia Gorge/Washougal Humane 

Society (360) 835-3464 
 

Transportation 

C-Tran (360) 397-0123 
C-Van Ride Reservation (360) 695-8918 

Traffic Signals (564) 397-2446 
Traffic Tickets: (District Court) (564) 397-2424 

Auto Accident Reports (564) 397-2214 

 

Voter Registration & Absentee ballots 

Auditor-Elections (564) 397-2345 

https://www.clark.wa.gov/elections  
 

Garbage & Recycling 

Clark County contact: (564) 397-7352 

Waste Connections (360) 892-5370 

Self-Haul Options:  

www.clark.wa.gov/public-health/self-haul-
options 

 

Wells and Septic Systems/Public Health 
(564) 397-8428 

 

Letters To The Editor 

The Columbian: Editors@columbian.com  

NEHDNA Newsletter: dougballou@comcast.net  

 
Parent Trust  

Family Help Line - 1-800-932-HOPE (4673)  

or families could call  
(360) 695-1325 ext 4221 

 

State Schools 

Blind (360) 696-6321  -  Deaf (360) 696-6521 

 

Blood Donations (360) 693-5821 Red Cross 
Be A Pal To A Child or Teen being Treated  

with Chemotherapy   2-4 hrs/mo- 

Sue Best (503) 244-3141 sbest@e-cca.org  
 

Clark County Parks: 

(564) 397-2285 or parks@clark.wa.gov  
www.clark.wa.gov/parks  

 

Restraining Orders 

Anti-harassment or domestic violence protection 

orders:  (564) 397-2292 (General) 

 
YWCA SafeChoice Program- 

24 hour hotline!   (360) 695-0167. 

Community or legal advocates (360) 695-0167 
 

Domestic Violence Intervention Unit 

DV Hotline #: (360) 695-0501 
Sheriff: (360) 397-2211 or 911 for emergency 

https://www.clark.wa.gov/sheriff/domestic-

violence 
WA State Coalition Against Domestic Violence 

www.wscadv.org/contact-us  
 

Crime Victim Assistance (564) 397-2008 

 
District Court 

Civil (564) 397-2060 

Criminal (564) 397-2424 
 

Don't Know Who To Call?  694-8899 
http://www.211info.org/  

 

Who Represents Hazel Dell? 

Rep. Monica Stonier (D) 49th Leg. Dist. 

(360) 786-7872 

Email: monica.stonier@leg.wa.gov  
331 John L. O’Brien Building 

PO Box 40600 

Olympia, WA 98504-0449 
Rep. Sharon Wylie (D) 49th Leg. Dist.  

(360) 786-7924 
sharon.wylie@leg.wa.gov 

PO Box 40600 

322 John L. O'Brien Building 
Olympia, WA 98504-0600  

Annette Cleveland (Senator) (D) 

427 John A. Cherberg Building; PO Box 40449; 
Olympia, WA 98504-0449; Phone (360) 786-

7696; Fax: (360) 786-1999  

Toll-Free Legislative Hotline: 1-800-562-6000  

 

Vancouver Housing Authority 

2500 Main Street, Vancouver WA 98660 
360-694-2501 www.vhausa.com 

 

Report Airplane Noise- 

Call Anne Mitchell 503-460-4837 or 

800-547-8411 ext. 4837 

or email micha@portptld.com or 
visit www.PDXNoise.com  

 

TDD Numbers 

For the hearing & speech impaired. 

Board of Commissioners (360) 397-6032 

Community Development/Public Works 
(360) 397-6057 

Community Services (360) 397-6032 

Superior Court (360) 397-2292 
 

Griefshare 

Dealing with the death of a loved one? Find 
support and encouragement. Griefshare meets 

Monday nights at 6:30 PM, at the Vancouver 

Church, 3300 NE 78th Street, Vanc.  
Call 574-1611 ext. 6904 to sign up. 

 

National Alliance on Mental Illness 
 (NAMI) Southwest Washington 

8019 NE 13th Ave, Vancouver WA 98665 

360-695-2823 www.namiswwa.org 
 

Clark County Food Bank List 

Fish – Orchards 

6008 NE 110th Avenue, Vancouver 

M-F 10:00-12:00 & 12:30-2:45 

Serving Areas: 98682, 98864, 98662 
Fish – Vancouver - 906 Harney St, Vancouver 

M, T, Th, F 10:00-3:00 

Serving Areas: W. of Andresen from downtown 
to Ridgefield. 

SixEight Food Pantry -8802 NW 9th Avenue 

Tuesday from 4 to 7 PM or by appointment from 
11 am to Noon 

Serving Areas: 98665, 989663, 98685, & 98686 
McLoughlin Church of God 

903 Winchell Ave., Vancouver 

Wed. 4:00-7:30    Service area: Clark Co. 
Trinity Mission Cupboard 

6700 McLoughlin, Vancouver 

Food bags/hot lunches last Friday of the month 
11am-2pm - Serves ALL of Clark Co.  
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NE Hazel Dell 

Neighborhood Association 

Officers and Board Members 

 

Doug Ballou, President 

(360) 573-3314 

dougballou@comcast.net 

 

Bill Cline, Vice President 

wjcline1958@gmail.com 

 

Vicki Fitzsimmons, Secretary 

Vicki.Fitzsimmons@edwardjon

es.com 

 

Jaye Folsom, Treasurer 

jayemfolsom@comcast.net 

 

Chadd Logue 

chaddlogue@gmail.com 

 

Dick Clairmont 

dgclairmo@comcast.net 

 

 

 

 

Rick Sedwick 

rick.sedwick@consultant.com 

 

Neighborhood Association 

Mission: 

The residents of the Hazel Dell 

area established the NE Hazel 

Dell Neighborhood Association 

(NEHDNA) in order to unite the 

common interests and promote 

the welfare of the area.  The 

association is involved with a 

variety of matters, which affect 

the livability of the neighborhood 

and community in general.   

 

All residents within the 

neighborhood association 

boundaries or neighboring areas 

not within an existing 

neighborhood association are 

welcome to attend and 

participate in the association. 

 

 

 

 
 

If you have any questions or 

would like more information, 

please contact one of the officers 

or board members listed on this 

page.  The NEHDNA does not 

subscribe to any religious 

affiliation or political party.  Our 

desire is to work together for the 

common good of the 

neighborhood in which we all 

live.  You don’t have to live in 

the area to be a member or to 

come to the meetings!  All are 

welcome.

 
Neighborhood Association newsletters are copied free of charge by the Clark County Neighborhood Outreach Office.  The information and views expressed are 

solely those of the NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association and not Clark County Government or their employees. 
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